
 MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE GURNEE VILLAGE BOARD IN REFERENCE TO THE PROPOSED USE OF FEDERAL 
REVENUE SHARING FUNDS FOR FISCAL YEAR 1983-84. 
                  GURNEE MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
                          July 18, 1983 
 
The meeting was called-to order at 7:35 P.M. 
 
Roll call, present: May, Zelenko, Petropoulos, Smith. absent: Yost, Salata, Welton. 

 
Other Officials present: Robert R. Trigg, Village Administrator W. Howard Swanson, Village Attorney 

 
Petropoulos moved, seconded by May, to appoint Trustee Smith Presidentpro-tem. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Trigg presented a brief summary on Federal Revenue Sharing stating a 
potential fund total of $139,400.00 of which $107,000.00 is committee for programs from last 
year. He recommended the remaining $33,000 be used for resurfacing of FAU roads (Cemetary, 
Stearns School & Delany) as has been done in the past. 
 
Mrs. Barbara Chernik requested funds for Warren-Newport Library for the purchase of additional 
chairs. 
 
Mr. Ray Hyde requested $3,000 for the Lake County Crisis Center for use in their facility, "A 
Safe Place". 
 
Letters requesting funds were also received from Warren Township Center and from the Lake County 
Council for Seniors. 
 
Trustee Smith stated that it was the policy of the Village to use these funds for the capital 
improvement projects in Gurnee and that grants have notnormally been made to outside agencies or 
other taxing bodies. 
 
The Board will advise Mr. Trigg on the proposed budget for FRS which will be published July 28, 
1983 and a Public Hearing will be held August 15, 1983. 
 
Petropoulos moved, seconded by May, to adjourn to July 25, 1983 at 8:15 P.M. 
 
 
 
                                       Helen L. Zimmermann, Deputy Clerk 
 


